
  any 3361 #  Expanded Dictionary Study

  any 3361 # me {may}; a primary particle of qualified negation
(whereas 3756 expresses an absolute denial); (adverbially) not,
(conjunctionally) lest; also (as an interrogative implying a
negative answer [whereas 3756 expects an affirmative one])
whether: -- {any} but (that), X forbear, + God forbid, + lack,
lest, neither, never, no (X wise in), none, nor, [can-]not,
nothing, that not, un[-taken], without. Often used in compounds
in substantially the same relations. See also 3362, 3363, 3364,
3372, 3373, 3375, 3378.[ql

  but 3361 # me {may}; a primary particle of qualified negation
(whereas 3756 expresses an absolute denial); (adverbially) not,
(conjunctionally) lest; also (as an interrogative implying a
negative answer [whereas 3756 expects an affirmative one])
whether: -- any {but} (that), X forbear, + God forbid, + lack,
lest, neither, never, no (X wise in), none, nor, [can-]not,
nothing, that not, un[-taken], without. Often used in compounds
in substantially the same relations. See also 3362, 3363, 3364,
3372, 3373, 3375, 3378.[ql

  but 3756 # ou {oo}; also (before a vowel) ouk {ook}; and
(before an aspirate) ouch {ookh}; a primary word; the absolute
negative [compare 3361] adverb; no or not: -- + long, nay,
neither, never, no (X man), none, [can-]not, + nothing, +
special, un([-worthy]), when, + without, + yet {but}. See also
3364, 3372.[ql

  can-]not 3361 # me {may}; a primary particle of qualified
negation (whereas 3756 expresses an absolute denial);
(adverbially) not, (conjunctionally) lest; also (as an
interrogative implying a negative answer [whereas 3756 expects
an affirmative one]) whether: -- any but (that), X forbear, +
God forbid, + lack, lest, neither, never, no (X wise in), none,
nor, [{can-]not}, nothing, that not, un[-taken], without. Often
used in compounds in substantially the same relations. See also
3362, 3363, 3364, 3372, 3373, 3375, 3378.[ql

  can-]not 3756 # ou {oo}; also (before a vowel) ouk {ook}; and
(before an aspirate) ouch {ookh}; a primary word; the absolute
negative [compare 3361] adverb; no or not: -- + long, nay,
neither, never, no (X man), none, [{can-]not}, + nothing, +
special, un([-worthy]), when, + without, + yet but. See also
3364, 3372.[ql

  compounds 3361 # me {may}; a primary particle of qualified
negation (whereas 3756 expresses an absolute denial);
(adverbially) not, (conjunctionally) lest; also (as an
interrogative implying a negative answer [whereas 3756 expects
an affirmative one]) whether: -- any but (that), X forbear, +
God forbid, + lack, lest, neither, never, no (X wise in), none,
nor, [can-]not, nothing, that not, un[-taken], without. Often
used in {compounds} in substantially the same relations. See
also 3362, 3363, 3364, 3372, 3373, 3375, 3378.[ql

  far 3117 # makros {mak-ros'}; from 3372; long (in place
[distant] or time [neuter plural]): -- {far}, long.[ql

  forbear 3361 # me {may}; a primary particle of qualified
negation (whereas 3756 expresses an absolute denial);
(adverbially) not, (conjunctionally) lest; also (as an
interrogative implying a negative answer [whereas 3756 expects
an affirmative one]) whether: -- any but (that), X {forbear}, +
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God forbid, + lack, lest, neither, never, no (X wise in), none,
nor, [can-]not, nothing, that not, un[-taken], without. Often
used in compounds in substantially the same relations. See also
3362, 3363, 3364, 3372, 3373, 3375, 3378.[ql

  forbid 3361 # me {may}; a primary particle of qualified
negation (whereas 3756 expresses an absolute denial);
(adverbially) not, (conjunctionally) lest; also (as an
interrogative implying a negative answer [whereas 3756 expects
an affirmative one]) whether: -- any but (that), X forbear, +
God {forbid}, + lack, lest, neither, never, no (X wise in), none,
 nor, [can-]not, nothing, that not, un[-taken], without. Often
used in compounds in substantially the same relations. See also
3362, 3363, 3364, 3372, 3373, 3375, 3378.[ql

  God 3361 # me {may}; a primary particle of qualified negation
(whereas 3756 expresses an absolute denial); (adverbially) not,
(conjunctionally) lest; also (as an interrogative implying a
negative answer [whereas 3756 expects an affirmative one])
whether: -- any but (that), X forbear, + {God} forbid, + lack,
lest, neither, never, no (X wise in), none, nor, [can-]not,
nothing, that not, un[-taken], without. Often used in compounds
in substantially the same relations. See also 3362, 3363, 3364,
3372, 3373, 3375, 3378.[ql

  grow 3373 # mekuno {may-koo'-no}; from 3372; to lengthen, i.e.
(middle voice) to enlarge: -- {grow} up.[ql

  in 3361 # me {may}; a primary particle of qualified negation
(whereas 3756 expresses an absolute denial); (adverbially) not,
(conjunctionally) lest; also (as an interrogative implying a
negative answer [whereas 3756 expects an affirmative one])
whether: -- any but (that), X forbear, + God forbid, + lack,
lest, neither, never, no (X wise in), none, nor, [can-]not,
nothing, that not, un[-taken], without. Often used in compounds
{in} substantially the same relations. See also 3362, 3363, 3364,
 3372, 3373, 3375, 3378.[ql

  in 3361 # me {may}; a primary particle of qualified negation
(whereas 3756 expresses an absolute denial); (adverbially) not,
(conjunctionally) lest; also (as an interrogative implying a
negative answer [whereas 3756 expects an affirmative one])
whether: -- any but (that), X forbear, + God forbid, + lack,
lest, neither, never, no (X wise in), none, nor, [can-]not,
nothing, that not, un[-taken], without. Often used {in}
compounds in substantially the same relations. See also 3362,
3363, 3364, 3372, 3373, 3375, 3378.[ql

  in 3361 # me {may}; a primary particle of qualified negation
(whereas 3756 expresses an absolute denial); (adverbially) not,
(conjunctionally) lest; also (as an interrogative implying a
negative answer [whereas 3756 expects an affirmative one])
whether: -- any but (that), X forbear, + God forbid, + lack,
lest, neither, never, no (X wise {in}), none, nor, [can-]not,
nothing, that not, un[-taken], without. Often used in compounds
in substantially the same relations. See also 3362, 3363, 3364,
3372, 3373, 3375, 3378.[ql

  lack 3361 # me {may}; a primary particle of qualified negation
(whereas 3756 expresses an absolute denial); (adverbially) not,
(conjunctionally) lest; also (as an interrogative implying a
negative answer [whereas 3756 expects an affirmative one])
whether: -- any but (that), X forbear, + God forbid, + {lack},
lest, neither, never, no (X wise in), none, nor, [can-]not,
nothing, that not, un[-taken], without. Often used in compounds
in substantially the same relations. See also 3362, 3363, 3364,
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3372, 3373, 3375, 3378.[ql

  length 3372 # mekos {may'-kos}; probably akin to 3173; length
(literally or figuratively) -- {length}.[ql

  lest 3361 # me {may}; a primary particle of qualified negation
(whereas 3756 expresses an absolute denial); (adverbially) not,
(conjunctionally) lest; also (as an interrogative implying a
negative answer [whereas 3756 expects an affirmative one])
whether: -- any but (that), X forbear, + God forbid, + lack,
{lest}, neither, never, no (X wise in), none, nor, [can-]not,
nothing, that not, un[-taken], without. Often used in compounds
in substantially the same relations. See also 3362, 3363, 3364,
3372, 3373, 3375, 3378.[ql

  long 3117 # makros {mak-ros'}; from 3372; long (in place
[distant] or time [neuter plural]): -- far, {long}.[ql

  long 3756 # ou {oo}; also (before a vowel) ouk {ook}; and
(before an aspirate) ouch {ookh}; a primary word; the absolute
negative [compare 3361] adverb; no or not: -- + {long}, nay,
neither, never, no (X man), none, [can-]not, + nothing, +
special, un([-worthy]), when, + without, + yet but. See also
3364, 3372.[ql

  man 3756 # ou {oo}; also (before a vowel) ouk {ook}; and
(before an aspirate) ouch {ookh}; a primary word; the absolute
negative [compare 3361] adverb; no or not: -- + long, nay,
neither, never, no (X {man}), none, [can-]not, + nothing, +
special, un([-worthy]), when, + without, + yet but. See also
3364, 3372.[ql

  nay 3756 # ou {oo}; also (before a vowel) ouk {ook}; and
(before an aspirate) ouch {ookh}; a primary word; the absolute
negative [compare 3361] adverb; no or not: -- + long, {nay},
neither, never, no (X man), none, [can-]not, + nothing, +
special, un([-worthy]), when, + without, + yet but. See also
3364, 3372.[ql

  neither 3361 # me {may}; a primary particle of qualified
negation (whereas 3756 expresses an absolute denial);
(adverbially) not, (conjunctionally) lest; also (as an
interrogative implying a negative answer [whereas 3756 expects
an affirmative one]) whether: -- any but (that), X forbear, +
God forbid, + lack, lest, {neither}, never, no (X wise in), none,
 nor, [can-]not, nothing, that not, un[-taken], without. Often
used in compounds in substantially the same relations. See also
3362, 3363, 3364, 3372, 3373, 3375, 3378.[ql

  neither 3756 # ou {oo}; also (before a vowel) ouk {ook}; and
(before an aspirate) ouch {ookh}; a primary word; the absolute
negative [compare 3361] adverb; no or not: -- + long, nay,
{neither}, never, no (X man), none, [can-]not, + nothing, +
special, un([-worthy]), when, + without, + yet but. See also
3364, 3372.[ql

  never 3361 # me {may}; a primary particle of qualified
negation (whereas 3756 expresses an absolute denial);
(adverbially) not, (conjunctionally) lest; also (as an
interrogative implying a negative answer [whereas 3756 expects
an affirmative one]) whether: -- any but (that), X forbear, +
God forbid, + lack, lest, neither, {never}, no (X wise in), none,
 nor, [can-]not, nothing, that not, un[-taken], without. Often
used in compounds in substantially the same relations. See also
3362, 3363, 3364, 3372, 3373, 3375, 3378.[ql
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  never 3756 # ou {oo}; also (before a vowel) ouk {ook}; and
(before an aspirate) ouch {ookh}; a primary word; the absolute
negative [compare 3361] adverb; no or not: -- + long, nay,
neither, {never}, no (X man), none, [can-]not, + nothing, +
special, un([-worthy]), when, + without, + yet but. See also
3364, 3372.[ql

  no 3361 # me {may}; a primary particle of qualified negation
(whereas 3756 expresses an absolute denial); (adverbially) not,
(conjunctionally) lest; also (as an interrogative implying a
negative answer [whereas 3756 expects an affirmative one])
whether: -- any but (that), X forbear, + God forbid, + lack,
lest, neither, never, {no} (X wise in), none, nor, [can-]not,
nothing, that not, un[-taken], without. Often used in compounds
in substantially the same relations. See also 3362, 3363, 3364,
3372, 3373, 3375, 3378.[ql

  no 3756 # ou {oo}; also (before a vowel) ouk {ook}; and
(before an aspirate) ouch {ookh}; a primary word; the absolute
negative [compare 3361] adverb; no or not: -- + long, nay,
neither, never, {no} (X man), none, [can-]not, + nothing, +
special, un([-worthy]), when, + without, + yet but. See also
3364, 3372.[ql

  none 3361 # me {may}; a primary particle of qualified negation
(whereas 3756 expresses an absolute denial); (adverbially) not,
(conjunctionally) lest; also (as an interrogative implying a
negative answer [whereas 3756 expects an affirmative one])
whether: -- any but (that), X forbear, + God forbid, + lack,
lest, neither, never, no (X wise in), {none}, nor, [can-]not,
nothing, that not, un[-taken], without. Often used in compounds
in substantially the same relations. See also 3362, 3363, 3364,
3372, 3373, 3375, 3378.[ql

  none 3756 # ou {oo}; also (before a vowel) ouk {ook}; and
(before an aspirate) ouch {ookh}; a primary word; the absolute
negative [compare 3361] adverb; no or not: -- + long, nay,
neither, never, no (X man), {none}, [can-]not, + nothing, +
special, un([-worthy]), when, + without, + yet but. See also
3364, 3372.[ql

  nor 3361 # me {may}; a primary particle of qualified negation
(whereas 3756 expresses an absolute denial); (adverbially) not,
(conjunctionally) lest; also (as an interrogative implying a
negative answer [whereas 3756 expects an affirmative one])
whether: -- any but (that), X forbear, + God forbid, + lack,
lest, neither, never, no (X wise in), none, {nor}, [can-]not,
nothing, that not, un[-taken], without. Often used in compounds
in substantially the same relations. See also 3362, 3363, 3364,
3372, 3373, 3375, 3378.[ql

  not 3361 # me {may}; a primary particle of qualified negation
(whereas 3756 expresses an absolute denial); (adverbially) not,
(conjunctionally) lest; also (as an interrogative implying a
negative answer [whereas 3756 expects an affirmative one])
whether: -- any but (that), X forbear, + God forbid, + lack,
lest, neither, never, no (X wise in), none, nor, [can-]not,
nothing, that {not}, un[-taken], without. Often used in
compounds in substantially the same relations. See also 3362,
3363, 3364, 3372, 3373, 3375, 3378.[ql

  nothing 3361 # me {may}; a primary particle of qualified
negation (whereas 3756 expresses an absolute denial);
(adverbially) not, (conjunctionally) lest; also (as an
interrogative implying a negative answer [whereas 3756 expects
an affirmative one]) whether: -- any but (that), X forbear, +
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God forbid, + lack, lest, neither, never, no (X wise in), none,
nor, [can-]not, {nothing}, that not, un[-taken], without. Often
used in compounds in substantially the same relations. See also
3362, 3363, 3364, 3372, 3373, 3375, 3378.[ql

  nothing 3756 # ou {oo}; also (before a vowel) ouk {ook}; and
(before an aspirate) ouch {ookh}; a primary word; the absolute
negative [compare 3361] adverb; no or not: -- + long, nay,
neither, never, no (X man), none, [can-]not, + {nothing}, +
special, un([-worthy]), when, + without, + yet but. See also
3364, 3372.[ql

  Often 3361 # me {may}; a primary particle of qualified
negation (whereas 3756 expresses an absolute denial);
(adverbially) not, (conjunctionally) lest; also (as an
interrogative implying a negative answer [whereas 3756 expects
an affirmative one]) whether: -- any but (that), X forbear, +
God forbid, + lack, lest, neither, never, no (X wise in), none,
nor, [can-]not, nothing, that not, un[-taken], without. {Often}
used in compounds in substantially the same relations. See also
3362, 3363, 3364, 3372, 3373, 3375, 3378.[ql

  relations 3361 # me {may}; a primary particle of qualified
negation (whereas 3756 expresses an absolute denial);
(adverbially) not, (conjunctionally) lest; also (as an
interrogative implying a negative answer [whereas 3756 expects
an affirmative one]) whether: -- any but (that), X forbear, +
God forbid, + lack, lest, neither, never, no (X wise in), none,
nor, [can-]not, nothing, that not, un[-taken], without. Often
used in compounds in substantially the same {relations}. See
also 3362, 3363, 3364, 3372, 3373, 3375, 3378.[ql

  same 3361 # me {may}; a primary particle of qualified negation
(whereas 3756 expresses an absolute denial); (adverbially) not,
(conjunctionally) lest; also (as an interrogative implying a
negative answer [whereas 3756 expects an affirmative one])
whether: -- any but (that), X forbear, + God forbid, + lack,
lest, neither, never, no (X wise in), none, nor, [can-]not,
nothing, that not, un[-taken], without. Often used in compounds
in substantially the {same} relations. See also 3362, 3363, 3364,
 3372, 3373, 3375, 3378.[ql

  special 3756 # ou {oo}; also (before a vowel) ouk {ook}; and
(before an aspirate) ouch {ookh}; a primary word; the absolute
negative [compare 3361] adverb; no or not: -- + long, nay,
neither, never, no (X man), none, [can-]not, + nothing, +
{special}, un([-worthy]), when, + without, + yet but. See also
3364, 3372.[ql

  substantially 3361 # me {may}; a primary particle of qualified
negation (whereas 3756 expresses an absolute denial);
(adverbially) not, (conjunctionally) lest; also (as an
interrogative implying a negative answer [whereas 3756 expects
an affirmative one]) whether: -- any but (that), X forbear, +
God forbid, + lack, lest, neither, never, no (X wise in), none,
nor, [can-]not, nothing, that not, un[-taken], without. Often
used in compounds in {substantially} the same relations. See
also 3362, 3363, 3364, 3372, 3373, 3375, 3378.[ql

  that 3361 # me {may}; a primary particle of qualified negation
(whereas 3756 expresses an absolute denial); (adverbially) not,
(conjunctionally) lest; also (as an interrogative implying a
negative answer [whereas 3756 expects an affirmative one])
whether: -- any but (that), X forbear, + God forbid, + lack,
lest, neither, never, no (X wise in), none, nor, [can-]not,
nothing, {that} not, un[-taken], without. Often used in

Page 5

12/9/2021



compounds in substantially the same relations. See also 3362,
3363, 3364, 3372, 3373, 3375, 3378.[ql

  that 3361 # me {may}; a primary particle of qualified negation
(whereas 3756 expresses an absolute denial); (adverbially) not,
(conjunctionally) lest; also (as an interrogative implying a
negative answer [whereas 3756 expects an affirmative one])
whether: -- any but ({that}), X forbear, + God forbid, + lack,
lest, neither, never, no (X wise in), none, nor, [can-]not,
nothing, that not, un[-taken], without. Often used in compounds
in substantially the same relations. See also 3362, 3363, 3364,
3372, 3373, 3375, 3378.[ql

  the 3361 # me {may}; a primary particle of qualified negation
(whereas 3756 expresses an absolute denial); (adverbially) not,
(conjunctionally) lest; also (as an interrogative implying a
negative answer [whereas 3756 expects an affirmative one])
whether: -- any but (that), X forbear, + God forbid, + lack,
lest, neither, never, no (X wise in), none, nor, [can-]not,
nothing, that not, un[-taken], without. Often used in compounds
in substantially {the} same relations. See also 3362, 3363, 3364,
 3372, 3373, 3375, 3378.[ql

  till 3360 # mechri {mekh'-ree}; or mechris {mekh-ris'}; from
3372; as far as, i.e. up to a certain point (as a preposition,
of extent [denoting the terminus, whereas 891 refers especially
to the space of time or place intervening] or a conjunction): --
{till}, (un-)to, until.[ql

  un 3361 # me {may}; a primary particle of qualified negation
(whereas 3756 expresses an absolute denial); (adverbially) not,
(conjunctionally) lest; also (as an interrogative implying a
negative answer [whereas 3756 expects an affirmative one])
whether: -- any but (that), X forbear, + God forbid, + lack,
lest, neither, never, no (X wise in), none, nor, [can-]not,
nothing, that not, {un}[-taken], without. Often used in
compounds in substantially the same relations. See also 3362,
3363, 3364, 3372, 3373, 3375, 3378.[ql

  un 3756 # ou {oo}; also (before a vowel) ouk {ook}; and
(before an aspirate) ouch {ookh}; a primary word; the absolute
negative [compare 3361] adverb; no or not: -- + long, nay,
neither, never, no (X man), none, [can-]not, + nothing, +
special, {un}([-worthy]), when, + without, + yet but. See also
3364, 3372.[ql

  un-)to 3360 # mechri {mekh'-ree}; or mechris {mekh-ris'}; from
3372; as far as, i.e. up to a certain point (as a preposition,
of extent [denoting the terminus, whereas 891 refers especially
to the space of time or place intervening] or a conjunction): --
till, ({un-)to}, until.[ql

  until 3360 # mechri {mekh'-ree}; or mechris {mekh-ris'}; from
3372; as far as, i.e. up to a certain point (as a preposition,
of extent [denoting the terminus, whereas 891 refers especially
to the space of time or place intervening] or a conjunction): --
till, (un-)to, {until}.[ql

  up 3373 # mekuno {may-koo'-no}; from 3372; to lengthen, i.e.
(middle voice) to enlarge: -- grow {up}.[ql

  used 3361 # me {may}; a primary particle of qualified negation
(whereas 3756 expresses an absolute denial); (adverbially) not,
(conjunctionally) lest; also (as an interrogative implying a
negative answer [whereas 3756 expects an affirmative one])
whether: -- any but (that), X forbear, + God forbid, + lack,
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lest, neither, never, no (X wise in), none, nor, [can-]not,
nothing, that not, un[-taken], without. Often {used} in
compounds in substantially the same relations. See also 3362,
3363, 3364, 3372, 3373, 3375, 3378.[ql

  when 3756 # ou {oo}; also (before a vowel) ouk {ook}; and
(before an aspirate) ouch {ookh}; a primary word; the absolute
negative [compare 3361] adverb; no or not: -- + long, nay,
neither, never, no (X man), none, [can-]not, + nothing, +
special, un([-worthy]), {when}, + without, + yet but. See also
3364, 3372.[ql

  wise 3361 # me {may}; a primary particle of qualified negation
(whereas 3756 expresses an absolute denial); (adverbially) not,
(conjunctionally) lest; also (as an interrogative implying a
negative answer [whereas 3756 expects an affirmative one])
whether: -- any but (that), X forbear, + God forbid, + lack,
lest, neither, never, no (X {wise} in), none, nor, [can-]not,
nothing, that not, un[-taken], without. Often used in compounds
in substantially the same relations. See also 3362, 3363, 3364,
3372, 3373, 3375, 3378.[ql

  without 3361 # me {may}; a primary particle of qualified
negation (whereas 3756 expresses an absolute denial);
(adverbially) not, (conjunctionally) lest; also (as an
interrogative implying a negative answer [whereas 3756 expects
an affirmative one]) whether: -- any but (that), X forbear, +
God forbid, + lack, lest, neither, never, no (X wise in), none,
nor, [can-]not, nothing, that not, un[-taken], {without}. Often
used in compounds in substantially the same relations. See also
3362, 3363, 3364, 3372, 3373, 3375, 3378.[ql

  without 3756 # ou {oo}; also (before a vowel) ouk {ook}; and
(before an aspirate) ouch {ookh}; a primary word; the absolute
negative [compare 3361] adverb; no or not: -- + long, nay,
neither, never, no (X man), none, [can-]not, + nothing, +
special, un([-worthy]), when, + {without}, + yet but. See also
3364, 3372.[ql

  yet 3756 # ou {oo}; also (before a vowel) ouk {ook}; and
(before an aspirate) ouch {ookh}; a primary word; the absolute
negative [compare 3361] adverb; no or not: -- + long, nay,
neither, never, no (X man), none, [can-]not, + nothing, +
special, un([-worthy]), when, + without, + {yet} but. See also
3364, 3372.[ql
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